
 

 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS #2018-37 

Alcohol and Drug Assessments at the Transition Center 
RESPONSE TO CLARIFYING QUESTIONS #2 

May 8, 2018 
 
 

Note that these are questions submitted by interested firms to the above referenced solicitation.  The 
below answers are for clarification purposes only and in no way alter or amend the RFP as published.   
 
1. As you know, this 1.00 FTE service proposal requires “three (3) references from clients your firm 

has served similar to the County in the past three (3) years, including one client that has newly 
engaged the firm in the past thirty-six (36) months and one (1) long-term client.  Provide name, 
address, email, and phone number of the references” (page 10).  Question: does “clients your firm 
has served similar to the County” mean clients served in an A & D assessment capacity only or, 
more likely, any Adult CD clients? 

 
 Answer: Clackamas County would like demonstration of Alcohol and Drug Clients who received 

their evaluation by your agency and could have entered treatment.  
  
2. Also, the RFP doesn’t specify with any timeframe (like months) what constitutes a long-term 

versus newly-engaged client.  Guideline? 
  

Answer:  Clackamas County would like the vendor to define what constitutes longer vs. short 
term and ultimately Clackamas County would like long term to be at least several months.                                  

 
End of Clarifying Questions #2 

 


